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The ancient practice of “water witching” uses some type of “divining rod” (usually wood or even metal) to zero in on a good place to drill a well.  The person who has the “gift” of divining holds the rod in his hand and walks over the area of interest until the rod bends down toward the spot where water should be plentiful.  Of course there is no scientific explanation for the phenomena but there’s probably been more good wells sited across the west with this one method over any other.
So is this old practice the answer to California’s water woes?  Of course not.  Groundwater levels all over the state are significantly depleted compared to 50 years ago and drilling new wells is only a stop-gap measure.  Due to reduced rainfall over the last 3 years and “judicial/regulatory” drought, farms and cities depending on Delta water pumped into the California Aqueduct and shipped south will only receive 15% of their normal allocation of water for 2009.  It’s time to look to “Modern Water Witching:  new supply, technology and policy”.
This is not a new pseudo-science, but actually the 47th Annual Conference of the California Irrigation Institute; the oldest continuously meeting irrigation forum in California, which will be held at the Embassy Suites, Riverfront Promenade in Sacramento, February 3-4, 2009.  Like the ancient art we have gathered “gifted” individuals who have spent years “divining” ways to bend technology and policy into rods that point to more efficient use of water.  Statewide leaders with the Department of Water Resources, the University of California, environmental groups, large urban and ag water districts, farmers and irrigation/water service industry representatives will gather to discuss the latest in technology and policy for the future of water in California.  Join us as we explore the possibilities of new water supplies, new uncertainties and new technology for conservation.  A special tour of the Yolo County Flood Control & Water Conservation District will be offered Tuesday afternoon, February 2.  A trade show is also offered.  A look at the full program, on-line registration and past conferences can be found at:  http://www.caii.org.  
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